



'Ipsum quod faciendum est diutius'

End of Term Awards and the house point cup

Congratulations to all of our learners for their hard work last term.

At the end of the term, house points are counted and the cup presented to the winning house during assembly. Last term, we congratulated the SILVER house!

We would also like to congratulate all of our learners that have received subject awards for attitude to learning and progress, 100% attendance and house point certificates.

Honour Roll Breakfast

Thursday 24th May saw 12 learners join Mr Clarke and Miss Place for honour roll breakfast

12 learners were chosen by their class teachers for their hard work over the term. We would like to congratulate Safiya, Lois, Keir, Isabella, Carys, Leigh, Alex, Aiden, Eli, Rebecca, Haydn and Gracie.

Parent Pay

Have you checked your Parent pay recently?

Please can parents check parent pay for any outstanding payments for school trips, Acorns, music lessons and uniform?

Uniform orders for current learners are being processed and payments have been added to parent pay for you. Uniform will be available for collection in August, dates are yet to be confirmed.

Outstanding Country Profiles

Thank you to our secondary learners that have taken part in the humanities home learning project.

Learners in the Secondary Phase worked hard to complete their Humanities home learning last term. The focus on the home learning was to investigate a country of their choice by researching the geographical features, the key historical events and the religious and ethnical background of their chosen nation.

The learners were able to present their research in any creative way they wished and we have had some fantastic creations handed in, ranging from 3D models of mountain ranges, washing-line timelines, country outlines, shoebox fact files and many edible treats too! The creativity of the work has been exceptional and the Humanities classroom is bursting full with exciting eye-catching displays from all around the world.

Well done to all of those learners who have gone above and beyond by creating some spectacular home learning this term.

Miss Carter and Miss Brook









Issue No: 24 Date: 4 June 2018

School Photos

All ordering details and proofs will come home with learners this term, but here is a look at the learners getting in place for the whole school photo.

Thank you to all our learners for taking part and looking so smart.



Rounders Match

On the last week of term, year 7 & 8 learners took part in two rounders' matches.

The Year 7 and 8 A team got their league campaign underway with two fixtures. On Tuesday, they played a very organised NSG team and unfortunately came away without a win despite some excellent batting from Izzy. They then played Pitsford in a much closer game at home on Thursday, with some excellent fielding from Bella and a fine batting display from Rebecca and Lily-Ann. After the first innings, Pitsford had a small lead but a number of superb rounder's in the second innings meant at the end of the match the scores were 15-15. Well done to the learners who played.

Upcoming Fixtures:

Tuesday 6th June – Wootton Park School B vs. NSG (Home)

Thursday 8th June – Wootton Park School B vs. Pitsford (Away)

Monday 11th June – Wootton Park School B vs. Northampton Academy (Away)

Tuesday 12th June – Wootton Park School A vs. Thomas Becket (Home)

Monday 25th June – Wootton Park School A vs. Northampton Academy (Home)

Tuesday 26th June – Wootton Park School B vs. Thomas Becket (Away)

Wednesday 11th July – Wootton Park School A vs. Malcolm Arnold Academy (Away)



Arbor for Parents

Did you know you can check your child's enrichment clubs on Arbor?

If you have not done so already, you can check the enrichment clubs your child has signed up to on your Arbor log in.

Learner Progress Year 7 and 8

Dedicated and determined, learners completed their Assessment Point 5 earlier last term within several subject areas; English, maths, science, Spanish and physical education (other subject areas assess every two terms due to the fewer number of lessons). These results have been added onto our management information system, Arbor, and are available for parents/carers to view via the Arbor Parent Portal: login.arbor.sc

You can log in to this site using the original login details generated using your email address. If you have forgotten your login details, they can be reset by emailing Mrs O'Toole: a.otoole@woottonparkschool.org.uk

You can view your child's progress by following 'view student profile' and then 'progress'.

Dates for your diary

Term 6 is looking busy!

Tuesday 5th June – Selected year 7 & 8 learners to watch Matilda at Milton Keynes theatre.

Thursday 7th June – 1RM Pizza Express Trip.

Friday 8th June – Learners invited to wear a purple item for JIA

Wednesday 20th June – EYFS Father's Day

Friday 22nd June – 1RM Sharing Assembly

Friday 29th June - 1HB/KA Sharing Assembly

Saturday 30th June - Summer Fair

Thursday 5th July – 1HB/KA Pizza Express Trip

Monday 9th July – Secondary Transfer day

Tuesday 10th July - Primary Transfer day

Thursday 12th July – Year 7 sports day

Friday 13th July – EYFS, Year 1 & Year 8 Sports day

Monday 16th July – Friday 20th July – Bikeability for selected year 7 & 8 learners.

Friday 20th July – Last day of term



Issue No: 24 Date: 4 June 2018

Wear Purple for JIA: 8th June 2018

On Friday 8th June learners are invited to wear purple.

On Friday 8th June, all learners will be invited 'wear purple for JIA' and join WPS in raising awareness of Juvenile Idiopathic Arthritis (JIA). For a £1 donation, learners will be able to replace their school jumper, tank top, cardigan, school socks or tights with a purple alternative, but will wear the remainder of their school uniform as usual.

JIA-at-NRAS is a part of the National Rheumatoid Arthritis Society. Raising funds for this charity will help the JIA to continue to provide information and support for children affected by juvenile arthritis and rheumatoid arthritis, their families, friends and carers.

This is a condition and charity close to our learners and we hope that everyone will support us in wearing a purple item on the day.



SEND

If you need information or have any questions about the wider services available for children and young people with special educational needs and disabilities in Northamptonshire, please refer to the Local Offer for Northamptonshire by using the link to their website below:

http://www3.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/SEND/local-offer

The Local Offer provides information and guidance on what is available for parents/carers and children in areas such as:

- special educational provision
- health provision
- social care provision
- other educational provision
- arrangements for children and young people to travel to schools and early years education
- leisure and sports opportunities

If you are having trouble finding a service, the Local Offer team can be contacted on 0300 126 1000, option 5, or by email LocalOffer@northamptonshire.gov.uk

If you have any queries regarding SEND provision at WPS, please contact Mrs Claire Woodbridge, SENCo, on 01604 931139 or email c.woodbridge@woottonparkschool.org.uk

